Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Central Florida Expressway Authority
The Central Florida Expressway Authority announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: January 20, 2021, 6:30 p.m.– 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: Online – Must Pre-Register

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Project No.: 429-154

Project Description: State Road 429 Corridor Widening Projects: Segment 1 — Tilden Road to South of Florida’s Turnpike (Project Number: 429-154)

The Central Florida Expressway Authority (CFX) invites you to a virtual Pre-Construction Community Meeting for the SR 429 Corridor Widening Projects: Segment 1 — Tilden Road to south of Florida’s Turnpike.

The public meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 20, 2021, 6:30 p.m.–o 7:30 p.m. To participate, please pre-register by visiting https://bit.ly/37SjJdW. This link is case sensitive. A video of the meeting will be posted at CFXsr429wideningprojects.com at a later date.
This 3.6-mile project will add a travel lane in each direction, expanding the expressway from four to six lanes (three travel lanes in each direction). Also being added are wider median shoulders, known as part-time shoulders, which can temporarily accommodate traffic during emergency response events, such as traffic accidents or hurricane evacuations. Work is scheduled to begin in late 2021 and is expected to take approximately two years to complete. Please see the attached fact sheets for details.

CFX conducted a noise analysis and identified 10 locations where a sound wall would be a viable measure to reduce traffic noise. This public meeting will provide information on the plans for those sound walls as well as the road widening. The proposed sound wall concepts will be shown in the meeting. Public comments will be accepted until Monday, February 1, 2021, for the public record.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Kevin Camara, Public Information Officer, by phone at (407)383-5817 or via email at Construction@CFXway.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Kevin Camara, Public Information Officer, by phone at (407)383-5817 or via email at Construction@CFXway.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
